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April 20, 2018

The Honorable Wayne W. Williams
Colorado Secretary of State

1700 Broadway, Suite 200

Denver, CO 80290

Via Electronic Filing

RE: Agency Request for Correction Letter, Tracking Number 2018-00177,
correcting 8 CCR 1201-18, Colorado Department of Agriculture Bureau of
Animal Protection Rules, SOS Tracking No. 2018-00062

Dear Mr. Williams:

The Commissioner of the Colorado Department of Agriculture (“Department”)
adopted changes to the Department’s rules “Bureau of Animal Protection Rules” on
April 11, 2018, effective May 30, 2018. The Attorney General’s rule opinion was
electronically filed with your office on April 16, 2018, tracking number 2018-00062.

A typographical error exists within the rule that the Department submitted with its
request for the Attorney General’s rule opinion. Specifically, the following words,
which were presented in the final rule proposed to the Commissioner after
consideration at the rule-making hearing, did not make it into the text submitted
for publication: “per authority provided by the Commissioner.”

Rule 5.1.4.4 should read, in its entirety: “Total number of summonses issued per
authority provided by the Commissioner.”

The Department of Agriculture filed a request for correction letter with your office
tracking number 2018-00173.

)

This requested change is submitted to you for publishing in the Colorado Code of
Regulations pursuant to § 24-4-103(11)(d)(II), C.R.S., of the State Administrative
Procedure Act. The matter being corrected is a non-substantive typographical
error.
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Please let me know if you require any further information. Thank you for your

assistance.

CC:

Sincerely,

FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL
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BIELY L. SEIBER

First Assistant Attorney General
Agriculture Unit

Business and Licensing
720.508.6435

720.508.6037 (FAX)

Email: billy.seiber@coag.gov

Karen Lover, Executive Assistant
Colorado Department of Agriculture



